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It is a great day
to be a Shriner

By George A. Mitchell
IMPERIAL POTENTATE, SHRINERS INTERNATIONAL

Dear Nobles,

It’s FEZTASTIC to be elected as your 122nd Imperial Potentate at our 136th Imperial Council
Session in Toronto! We had an outstanding time and made a lot of memories during this fun-filled
week. It is such an exciting time in the history of our fraternity and I am privileged to serve as
your leader.

The new Imperial Year was kicked off with a lot of energy and excitement thanks to Illustrious
Sir Barry McQuillin, the Director General of the Session, and his committee members. These
gentlemen really know how to WOW the crowd!

I would also like to express my appreciation to the staff at Shriners International Headquarters
and the Oshawa Shrine Club, as well as the rest of the Nobles and Ladies of Rameses Shriners, for
all of their dedication and support. These people put a lot of time and effort into making the
Imperial Council Session a great success and I could not be more thrilled with the result.

Through the years, many of you have witnessed my enthusiasm for increasing membership in
Shriners International. I am overjoyed to be taking on this role at a time when we are accepting
two new Temples into our organization, growing from 191 Temples to 193. I truly believe that we
can solve our membership dilemma, and feel that global growth will play a big role in turning
things around. I am very excited about the prospect of adding a 194th Temple, Emirat Shriners of
Heidelberg, Germany, next year.

I am also ECSTATIC about the launch of modern new tools designed to make membership in
Shriners International more enriching, such as Shriners Village, and more enticing, such as
www.beashrinernow.com. With all of these wonderful new developments, I thought my long-time
slogan, “Isn’t it great to be a Shriner? It’s Feztastic!” would carry over and be a great theme for my
Imperial year. I plan to share this theme with the world every chance I get, in hopes I can motivate
others to become more involved. With enthusiasm and hard work, we can expand our fraternity
and continue our good deeds for many years to come.

As we move forward, I encourage you to continue doing everything you can to help the patients
and families of Shriners Hospitals for Children, and to keep having fun and enjoying the
brotherhood you joined. As Imperial Sir Jack Jones would say, “UNITY WINS, and together we can
achieve our goals.”

I also ask you to carry my theme with you everywhere you go, and help me get everyone on their
feet and excited about who we are and what makes membership in this organization so
FEZTASTIC!

And it is a great day to be a Shriner!

PAGE 2 | RAMESES PAPYRUS WWW.RAMESES-SHRINERS.CA | SEPTEMBER 2010




Potentate’s Message

llustrious Sir Bryan W. Lawson, Potentate

is now well rested and ready to start the schedule of fall events. The Rameses Spring

Ceremonial in Collingwood, according to all accounts, was successful. There have been
many wonderful comments about the meals, entertainment and accommodations, and the
Manito Shrine Club is to be congratulated for putting on such a great weekend. The
members under the leadership of Director General David Rawn and his committee are the
ones who deserve all the credit for the success of this event. | would like to personally
thank each and every member and their ladies who worked so hard over the past couple of
years to make this Ceremonial one to remember.

| would also like to take this opportunity to thank all the Clubs and Units who came to
Collingwood. Without your participation all the planning and work that goes into the
Spring Ceremonial would be in vain. The support that was shown for the Ceremonial and
the Candidates was much appreciated and shows that Rameses Shriners is still a strong
and active Temple. It is my hope that the same support will continue as the Niagara Shrine
Club prepares for what should be another exciting Spring Ceremonial in Niagara Falls in
June 2011,

The Imperial Session 2010 in Toronto is also part of the history books and again
Rameses has received many very good comments from Temples all over North America. The
Imperial Director General, Il Sir Barry McQuillin and his committee chairman and all the
Nobility of Rameses Shriners and their Ladies who worked on the planning and during the
week of the Imperial Session are to be congratulated and thanked for all their work. It is
because of you that Rameses looked so good in the eyes of all who attended Imperial
2010. Some of the comments | personally heard were, “well planned”, “best organized
parade in years”, “wonderful city” and the one | like the best was “so many friendly and
helpful people”.

Congratulations to Floyd Sales on his election to the position of Col. and Chief of the
Provost Association and also Joe Johnson on his appointment as an Imperial Photographer
during this Imperial Session.

On behalf of the Divan and Nobility at large a big thank you to everyone who helped to
make this event such a success, all of Rameses is very proud you. For all the Nobility who
had such a great time this year at the Imperial mark your calendar July 3-7, 2011 for next
year's Imperial Session in Denver “the Mile High City".

On behalf of Lady Ingrid, | would like to thank everyone who supported her First Lady's
Project this year. Thanks to all the people who purchased ticket and thanks to everyone
who were so busy selling tickets at the many functions. A special thanks to all the people
who donated items for the prizes. Your donations of the wonderful handmade items were
very much appreciated and without your help this project could not have been a success.
Proceeds from this project will go towards the replacement of the TV in the lounge at the
Temple.

On November 20th 2010 there will be another important event coming up at 3100
Keele St. and that is the Family of Masonry Day. It is hoped that this will be an open house

I hope the Nobility has had a great summer with all the very warm weather and everyone

Continued on Page 7
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RAMESES SHRINERS MIONTHLY EVENT SCHEDULE

THE EVENTS STATED IN THIS CALENDAR MAY HAVE BEEN POSTPONED OR CANCELLED. PLEASE CONFIRM WITH THE CLUB/UNIT PRIOR TO ATTENDING

DATE CLus EVENnT Location TiME
1-2 October New York/Ontario Corning, NY

8 October Headquarters Western-Thanksgiving Dinner Headquarters 6:00 pm
15 October Ramoca Fall Stated Meeting Owen Sound 5:00 pm
16 October Ramoca Fall Ceremonial Owen sound

22-31 October Potentate’s Trip Portugal

24 October Headquarters Halloween Party Headquarters 2:00 pm

SHRINE CLUBS' WEB SITES AND EMAIL ADDRESSES

Belleville Shrine Club www.bellevilleshrineclub.ca

Kawartha Firemens’ Unit www.kawarthafiremen.ca

Kingston District Shrine Club www.kingstonshrineclub.com

Mississauga Shrine Club www.mississaugashrineclub.net

Muskoka Shrine Club www.kirk-white.com/m-p-masons/shrine1.htm Email: muskokashrineclub@cogeco.ca
Niagara Shrine Club www.niagarashrineclub.com Email: niagarashrine@cogeco.ca
Oakville Shrine Club http://oakvilleshrineclub.ca

Oronto #69 - Daughters of the Nile www.daughtersofthenile.com
Oshawa Shrine Club www.oshawashrineclub.com Email: info@oshawashrineclub.com
Peel Shrine Club www.freewebs.com/peelshrineclub Email: peelshrineclub@yahoo.ca
Rameses Hillbilly Shrine Club www.rameseshillbillyshrineclub.ca

Rameses Press Corps www.pbase.com/rameses

Rameses Toronto Headquarters ~ www.rameses-shriners.ca Email: shrineroffice@rogers.com
Ramoca Shrine Club www.ramocashrineclub.on.ca

Rameses Shrine Yacht Club WWW.rameses-rsyc.ca

Rorab Shrine Club www.rorabnorthbay.com Email: shrinersnorthbay@cogeco.net
Sheba Shrine Club www.shebashrine.ca

Shrine International Headquarters www.shrinershq.org

Sudbury Shrine Club Email: sudburyshrine@bellnet.ca
Toronto Imperial Session www.toronto2010.ca

Waubuno Shrine Club www.kirk-white.com/m-p-masons/waubuno/shrine1_2.htm

Notice of Stated Meeting
Friday 15 October 2010

A Business Session of Rameses Temple A.A.O.N.M.S. will be conducted in accordance with the Imperial
Council regulations and as required by the by-laws of Rameses Temple at the: Bayshore Community Centre,
Owen Sound, Ontario on Friday 15 October 2010, the said meeting to be held at 5:00 p.m. for the purpose of
balloting upon Petitions for Initiation and Affiliation and to conduct all other business as directly related to the
affairs of Rameses Temple A.A.0.N.M.S. and Rameses Club Incorporated.

Dated at Toronto, this 28th day of July 2010

Robert R. McGregor, P.P. - Recorder Bryan W. Lawson - Potentate
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2010 SHRINERS
LOTTERY RESULTS

WINNERS WILL BE PRINTED IN THE TORONTO STAR, SATURDAY
EbiTioN, SECTION 670, PERSONAL COLUMN

AND ON OUR WEB SITE:

www.rameses-shriners.ca

M. Jackson
B. Bedford

Pt. Colborne/Well.

T. Montgomery
T. Pollard

M. Clarke

E. Matcalfe

G. Falls

E. Moody

M. Reid

K. King

P&T Banks
R. Thanasso
S. Miller

L. Barrie

E. Moody

B. Grimbleby
L. Forge

Pt. Colborne/Well.

S. Martin
R. Meeks
1. Crowe

C. Lavigne

Pt. Colborne/Well.

J. Gerylo

S. Moore

E. Stuckless
R. Morgan
E. Bowen
A. Loro

M. Parkes
S. Low

D. Needler

D. Dunbar
D. Hasting
P. O'Brien
W. Bishop
R. Walker
. Stade
M. Blakely
S. Smith

S. Hardisty
D. Taylor

W. Crooke
T. Banks

B. Lay

D. Draper

S. Parker

B. Mathison
P. McGregor
S. Kimble
R&S Lawrence
B. Breenlees
L. Steacy

R. Blair

). Ortiz

D. Mazur

T. Henderson
Sams/Stewart
M. Bryant

B. Henry

D. King

G. McKnight
K. Elliott

B. Brener

Draw 17, 29 April 2010

Richmond Hill
Belleville
Welland
Creemore
Keswick
Peterborough
Kirkfield
Orillia
Sudbury
Belleville
Kingston
Draw 18, 6 May 2010
Sudbury
Orillia
Barrie
Kingston
Sudbury
Markham
North Bay
Welland
Glencairn
Cloyne
Bobcaygeon

Draw 19, 13 May 2010

Sudbury
Welland
Oakville
Whitby
Bracebridge
Hawkestone
Alliston
Niagara Falls
Mississauga
Bracebridge
Newmarket

Draw 20, 20 May 2010

Mississauga
Mississauga
Lindsay
Kingston
Bobcaygeon
North York
Bracebridge
Hawkestone
Stayner
Mindemoya

Draw 21, 27 May 2010

Islington
Toronto
Beamsville
Barrie
Niagara Falls
Sudbury
Toronto
Bobcaygeon
Wiarton
Joyceville
Colborne
Draw 22, 3 June 2010
Guelph
Barrie
Collingwood
Stoney Creek
Keene
Wasaga Beach
Lakefield
Kingston
Burlington
Orillia
Acton

El Shamaly
Belleville

Pt. Colborne/Well.

Manito
Newbeaver
Kawartha
Orillia
Orillia
Sudbury
Belleville
Kingston

Sudbury
Sheba
Sheba
Kingston
Sudbury
Leaside
Rorab

Pt. Colborne/Well.

Manito
Kingston
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Sudbury

Pt. Colborne/Well.

Drum Corps
Newbeaver
Muskoka
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Manito
Niagara
Press Corps
Muskoka
Newbeaver

Drum Corps
Trent Valley
Oshawa
Kingston
Kawartha
Oshawa
Muskoka
Sheba
Manito
Sudbury

Rameses
Rameses
St. Catharines
Sheba
Niagara
Sudbury
Patrol
Kawartha
Ramoca
Kingston
Trent Valley

Guelph
Rameses
Manito
Hamilton
Leaside
Sudbury
Muskoka
Kingston
Hamilton
Orillia
Peel

$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000

$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000

$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000

$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000

$ 100
$100
$100
$100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000

$ 100
$100
$100
$100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000
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J.Ryan

W. Ward
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D. Earlam
J&M Anderson
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J. Lever

M. Currie

R. Wilson Sr.
G. Hyman
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C. Harrison
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D. Fogen

T&M Thompson
S. Zimbalatti
W. Wrightman
E. Martyn
J&K Hanna

T. Rothwell

E&J Korry
D&B Wright
J. Morgan

B. Jones

D. Zudel

B. Gallagher
R. Miller

H. Kawar

R Leng

R. Macdonald
The Elombes

J. McDade
D. Plummer
JHill

B. Letford
J. Grimo
A. Walroth
F. Kerr
R&S Dixon
Phil Hope
D. Hladysh
D. Abbot

B. Williams
Armiento/Predie

Pt. Colborne/Well.

P. Brown

K&G Elmer

J. Power

E&G McFadgen
T. Legget

A. Cooper

W. Wiwchar

B. Graham

J&C Campbell
D&S McNichol
J. McNaughton

Pt. Colborne/Well.

P. Silk
Little/Hurd
L. Bodrogi
A. Bowry

R. Stack

D. Totten

S. Pattenden

Draw 23, 10 June 2010

Sudbury
Oakville
North Bay
Keswick
Burlington
Belleville
Sudbury
Paisley
Wiarton
Kingston
Bobcaygeon

Draw 24, 17 June 2010

Aurora
Kapuskasing
Maple
Bracebridge
Elmvale
Toronto
Scarborough
Oshawa
Newmarket
Trenton
Stouffville

Draw 25, 24 June 2010

Toronto
Belleville
Little Current
Bridgenorth
Bolton
Kitchener
Toronto
Minesing
Swastika
Collingwood
Nepean
Draw 26, 1 July 2010
Sudbury
Sudbury
Longford Mills
Oshawa
Timmins
Scarborough
Bracebridge
Thornhill
Bracebridge
Stoney Creek
Toronto
Draw 27, 8 July 2010
Brechin
Bewdley
Toronto
Belleville
Niagara Falls
Huntsville
Bobcaygeon
Maple
Novar
Burlington
Barrie

Draw 28, 15 July 2010

Oshawa
Sudbury
Welland
Cloyne
Aurora
Timmins
Parry Sound
Sutton West
Ridgeway
Timmins
Scarborough

Draw 29, 22 July 2010

Chiliwack
Ravenna
Kirkland Lake
Welland
Wiarton
Parry Sound
Mississauga
Huntsville
Kingston
Sauble Beach
Barrie

Sudbury
Oakville
Rorab
Viking
Ramoca
Belleville
Sudbury
Ramoca
Ramoca
Kingston
Kawartha

El Shamaly
Timmins
Leaside
Muskoka
Sheba
Leaside
Security
Oshawa
Newbeaver
Belleville
Rameses

Rameses
Belleville
Sudbury
Kawartha
Peele
Sudbury
Rameses
Yacht
Northland
Manito
Firefighters

Sudbury
Sudbury
Orillia
Oshawa
Timmins
Security
Muskoka
Leaside
Muskoka
Hamilton
Rameses

Orillia
Lakeshore
Tecumseh
Kingston
Niagara
Muskoka
Kawartha
Leaside
Muskoka
Oakville
Sheba

Security
Sudbury

Pt. Colborne/Well.
Kingston
Newbeaver
Timmins
Waubuno
Sudbury
Niagara
Timmins
Rameses

Sudbury
Manito
Northland
Pt. Colborne/Well.
Ramoca
Waubuno
Mississauga
Muskoka
Kingston
Ramoca
Sheba

$100
$100
$100
$100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$250
$250
$ 500
$1000

$100
$100
$ 100
$100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 250
$ 500
$1000

$100
$100
$ 100
$ 100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$250
$250
$ 500
$1000

$100
$100
$100
$100
$100
$250
$ 250
$250
$250
$ 500
$1000

$100
$100
$ 100
$100
$100
$250
$ 250
$250
$250
$ 500
$1000

$100
$100
$ 100
$ 100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$250
$250
$ 500
$1000

$100
$100
$ 100
$ 100
$100
$ 250
$ 250
$250
$250
$ 500
$1000

PAGE 6 |

RAMESES PAPYRUS |

WWW.RAMESES-SHRINERS.CA

SEPTEMBER 2010



i Treasurer’s Report

By ROBERT “BOB"” YOUNG, P.p. - Treasurer

and we now look forward to our Fall Ceremonial in Owen
Sound. | and my family would like to thank the many
Nobles and Ladies for their prayers and get well wishes. | am
still recuperating but am getting stronger every day.
Not having had any pain and what | thought was a hernia, it
was quite a surprise to find myself failing two stress tests and

The Imperial Session is now over, the circuses are complete

elevation to the position of Imperial Potentate. May he be
blessed with a great year in that office and good health
to go with it.

We are also remembering our Treasurer, lll. Sir Bob Young.
May your return to health come quickly and we will be looking
forward to seeing you in the midst of all our activities soon.

We now have the Imperial Sessions behind us and indeed it
was an excellent Imperial. Despite all the many various activities
in Toronto we managed to get through it all in excellent shape.

One man has recalled a close family friend who was quite
even-tempered and was never unhappy or cross and rarely
offended by anything. He tells of a time when he was a young
lad and how upset he was when someone stole his bicycle. It
was then that this family friend passed a little bit of worthwhile

Our congratulations to Imp. Sir George Mitchell on his

Terry’s Thoughts

By TerrY FuLton - Oriental Guide

year. Director General lll. Sir Barry McQuillin P.P., what a
great job, got to be one of the best in years, take a bow.
The Imperial is over! What a great experience. It was exciting
to hear about all the new programs to aid membership,

C ongratulations Imperial Sir George Mitchell, have a great

Potentate’s Message - Continued from Page 3

type of day and that all branches of the Masonic Family will be
represented.

There will be a 6 p.m. buffet supper with the Grand Master,
Most Worshipful Brother Raymond S. J. Daniels being the
speaker. Please plan on bringing someone who is interested in
becoming a Mason, or a Mason who is interested in advancing
his Masonic knowledge or joining the Shriners. It would also be
a good place to bring a member of your family who may want
some information on one of the ladies organizations or a son or
daughter who would be interested in one of the Masonic youth
groups. This should be a very informative and interesting day so

thankfully with a great family doctor, KMH Labs, a cardiologist,
(who put me on his emergency list) and cardio-surgeon, within
a two week span | was in the Rouge Valley Centenary Hospital
and in a matter of hours | was sent by ambulance down to St.
Michael’s Hospital and operated on the next day for a triple by
pass, etc.

Thank you to Noble Bob McGregor, Recorder, and P.P. for
keeping all of the Divan and everyone else that phoned him
informed. My wife is most thankful for everyone following Bob's
instructions.

To our sick and shut-ins, you are always in our thoughts and
prayers and we wish you a speedy recovery.

A E
ast

.8 Chaplain’s Corner

M BY REVEREND MARSHALL Jess - Chaplain

advice. He was told to try and think of his moods as places that
he might be visiting and things will be put into their proper
perspective.

Imagine that you are in your “angry place”, or your
“misunderstood and unhappy place”. Then you won't identify
yourself with the unpleasant mood and you can decide at once
to leave it and go elsewhere. It sounds like an excellent little bit
of advice!

To each and all may you have an enjoyable and safe summer
and never forget our Shrine Kids!

Remember, SHRINERS DO IT BEST!

recruitment, fund-raising and for the Shrine to gain exposure in
our communities.

Welcoming two new member countries, giving the Shrine
and international presence.

Getting the update on the new Shrine Hospital (Canadian
Unit) which has become a reality and all the other wonderful
things happening in our Philanthropy.

Meeting and greeting a great group of Nobles and their
Ladies all who knew what Shrinedom is about - Having Fun
With a Purpose.

please plan on attending. Tickets for the meal can be ordered by
calling the Temple.

| would like to remind everyone of the Potentate’s trip to
Portugal from October 22 to November 1. This should be a great
trip to many historic sites and the weather in Portugal at that
time of year is supposed to be just about perfect. | would
encourage anyone who is interested to refer to the last Papyrus
for all the details or call Collette Vacations at 877-806-9128 and
Quote Group # 375601. Anyone who is planning to go should
book right away as time is running out.

Best wishes for safe and happy travels, and remember,
Shriners do it Best.
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wHEp

k. Recorder’s Message

By Bos MCGREGOR, P.P. - Recorder

n the June issue of Papyrus, | urged all Rameses Nobles to
I support their Temple by attending our Spring Ceremonial in

Collingwood and the Imperial Session in Toronto and to all
Nobles and Ladies that showed up, | offer my sincere thanks.

The Spring Ceremonial in Collingwood was, in my opinion,
well run and on time. We brought into the fold 58 new Shriners
not the least of whom was lllustrious Sir Bryan's father. We
now have three generations of Lawson’s active in Rameses, son,
father and grandfather.

Also present in Collingwood was lllustrious Sir Ben Hughes
who also held his Spring Ceremonial in Collingwood in 1980.
That was 30 years ago and | was parade marshal at that time.
Boy how time flies. Noble David E. Rawn, the Director General
for this Ceremonial did a great job and he and his committee
are to be congratulated on a job well done.

The Imperial Session was also a well run affair and with
llustrious Sir Barry McQuillin as the Director General for this
one, we were all in good hands, no one could even imagine
how much work this really is with decisions made last month
being either changed or adjusted to suit current conditions,
frustration is not the word.

Imperial Sir George Mitchell is now our Imperial Potentate
and no one can deny that he has worked hard to get to the
position and with First Lady Deana at his side; | know they will
do justice to this high position and it is important for us to give
our unconditional support especially during the next 12 months.

If you did not attend the Imperial Session in Toronto you
missed a good show. The pageant and hospital presentation
were well done and watching this really does give you a sense
of what the Shrine is all about and it helps to charge us up for
the next good deed.

The legislation was pretty mundane and most of it sailed
through without much challenge. The two new Temples that
were under dispensation were awarded their charter so we are
now officially 193 Temples. The new Temples are from the
Philippines MA-BU-HAY and from Puerto Rico AL-RAY-SALAY.
We also have another Temple now under dispensation from
Germany named EM-IR-AT and if this passes muster and gets its
charter in July of 2011, we will then be 194 Temples.

That all sounds like we are moving forward however, the bad
news is that our membership is still in decline and we are still
putting out a negative budget. It looks like we will be spending
128 million dollars more than we are taking in and of course
this money will come from the interest on our endowment fund.
It's clear to see that the two items we all have to address is
membership and financial responsibility. Frankly if we could
solve our membership problem, that's clearly the one that is
dragging us down and we need to vigorously attack this one
until we turn it around.

How about this formula? Rameses has 4,000 members. If

we were to divide this up into groups of 10 Nobles and each
group of 10 brought in just one new Noble that would give us
an increase of 400 new Nobles a year. That would do it. We
would offset the deaths, demits and suspensions. Think how
easy this could be. Ten Nobles to bring in one Candidate per
year. That's 3,650 man days to get one new Noble. This can't
possibly be hard to do if we just put our minds to it. Put a note
on your refrigerator. (I need to get a candidate)

3100 Keele Street office is still open 5 days a week during
July and August; however we only open in the evening if we
know a group wants in for a purpose, your questions are always
welcome. Please remember that the first and most important
duty of the Recorder is to the membership as a whole, not just
to small splinter groups although everyone gets equal
consideration. “No" | can't please everyone and if you are
under the impression that | won't give in to those that try to
circumvent the rules, you are correct. For those of you that
wonder how this works, it's simple. You send in your question,
complaint or suggestion to headquarters to my attention. |
make a copy of your letter for the other six members of the
divan and | put it on the agenda for the next Divan meeting.
Your letter is discussed sometimes at great length and a Divan
decision is made and the lllustrious Potentate instructs me to
respond to you with that Divan decision. Needless to say, | am
the messenger and we all know what happens to them ha-ha.

Seriously Nobles, believe it or not I'm here to help you and if
you are in doubt about anything relating to the Shrine, please
call me at the office between 5:00 a.m. and 12:00 noon or from
1:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. at home. It's not a bother for me to
talk to you and I'm always glad to help if | can. Last but not
least if you hear a rumour on any subject relating to the Shrine
Fraternally, call me. I'll give you the correct answer and if |
don't have it on hand, I'll get it for you, that's a promise.

By the time you read this, we will be back to the Shrine work
and it won’t be long before we are conducting Club and Unit
elections you will see in this issue of Papyrus (which incidentally
is looking good thanks to Noble Joe Johnson). Two lists, one for
Election dates and the other for Installation. If the date given
to you is not suitable, please call me immediately and | will
change it for you. Please don't leave this to the last minute as
it may be hard to change if several groups want the same date
(first come, first served).

Also we recommend that especially for the out of town
Clubs that you consider doing the Installation on the same night
as the Election. This works great when we have to brave 100
plus miles in ice and snow. Nobles, please give this idea
consideration but it's not a must. The current executive stays in
office until the new Potentate is installed on January 8th, 2011
at which time the new executive automatically takes over and if
you want the ladies present for the Installation only, we can
usually work that out.

| hope you have all had a great summer and that you and
your loved ones are all happy and well. Thank you all for what
you do for Rameses and thank you all for just being Shriners.
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Dave’s Place

By Davipb Dunn - Assistant Rabban

a great success it was, congratulations to Imperial Sir
George and Lady Deanna on reaching the pinnacle of
Shrinedom.
A tip of the fez to lllustrious Sir Barry McQuillin and his
committee on a first class job.
The 2010 Edition of Rameses Shrine Circuses has come to a
close. The circus tour started on June 10th, in North Bay until
August 4th, in Kingston, with 73 performances in total.

The 136th Imperial Session in Toronto is now over and what

cases in speaking with many of the delegates and visitors
compliments were many for the beautiful city with friendly
people everywhere.

This was the hard work and dedication by not only Director
General lllustrious Sir Barry McQuillin and his hard working
committees but also to the very many Nobles who took time
and effort to make it a huge success.

Many of us who grew up in Toronto were gratified to hear
the praises from our visiting Nobles from Canada and in
particular the United States where many have personal friends
and acquaintances. Imperial Sir George Mitchell was very
pleased to kick off his year at this Convention.

We may never see another Imperial in Toronto in our
lifetimes so we can be proud of this Imperial.

Also of super congratulations for the fabulous Spring
Ceremonial in Collingwood.

It certainly was first class and very well organized. | am sure
| echo the compliments of our IIl. Sir Bryan Lawson and the
members of the Divan when | say thank you for a great time.

The Imperial is over and we not only survived but in all

Jim’s Notebook

By Jim D. McKInNEY - Chief Rabban

June and July have been very busy months. First, | would

like to thank the hard working Nobles of the Manito
Shrine Club for putting together a really great Spring
Ceremonial in Collingwood. It was a first-class event, one which
I really enjoyed.

Secondly, the Imperial Council Session in July was another
great event. | would like to congratulate and thank Director
General Barry McQuillin for organizing a tremendous event and
all the Nobles who helped him as well, and all the Nobles and
their families who came to Toronto to be part of it.

My American friends who attended said that they had a
great time here in Toronto. | would also like to congratulate
Imperial Sir George Mitchell on becoming Imperial Potentate
and wish him all the best for the coming year. Certainly a

G reetings. | hope everyone is enjoying the summer so far.

As Rameses Circus Chairman, | would like to thank everyone,
Nobles and Ladies, for their hard work and support.

However, | do have concerns with manpower for the GTA
circus dates. The lack of volunteers from the Clubs and Units
assigned these performances put a heavy burden on the
Nobility that did participate.

Thanks once again to all the Clubs, Units, Clowns and
Volunteers who helped make the Shrine Circus our number one
fund-raiser for Rameses.

Circus Appreciation night is on Friday, September 17th, 2010
at 3100 Keele Street.

Please let the office know if you plan to attend,
416-633-6317.

Terry's Tunes

By TErrY LAMPING - High Priest and Prophet
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With this issue we can reflect back on our circuses, another
successful endeavour, under the capable leadership of Assistant
Rabban Noble Dave Dunn and the many Nobles who help to
make the circus a great fundraiser for Rameses.

With all our successes we might be ever mindful that our
mission is our hospital and to continue our great fraternity. To
do this now and in the future we need to remember we need
members, members, members.

So remember to talk up the Shrine in your Lodges and speak
about the Masonic Fraternity to more young men.

Remember there are men around you who benefit from our
Masonic teachings and all we have to do is find them.

Should any Shriner want a speaker for his Lodge | am sure
any member of the Divan and the Membership Committee will
be glad to assist.

tremendous honour for George as well as Rameses Shriners.

For those of you who attended the pageant where Imperial
Sir George was installed, all will certainly remember the words
" GEORGE, GEORGE, GEORGE OF THE JUNGLE". Certainly a
very entertaining morning.

For those of you who attended the PR session | do hope you
found that to be very informative and worthwhile. First Lady
Deanna Mitchell's Project is the sale of men'’s ties and a very
nice bracelet. The proceeds are going to be used to help
increase membership. In that regard | have a supply of both
with me for sale. Both items are very nice, and the message on
the tie is "Isn't it great to be a Shriner! It's Feztastic!". | believe
it is a very worthwhile project and one which we should support
as much as we can.

Congratulations also go out to our close neighbour Imperial
Sir Wayne Lachut of Ismailia Shriners in Buffalo, for being
elected Imperial Outer Guard. Imperial Sir Wayne is a very nice
man. | am confident he will do a great job.

Enjoy the rest of the summer and have fun.

Remember " SHRINERS DO IT BEST ".
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Credit Valley Shrine Club to the rescue!

By Noble Greg Ferguson
CREDIT VALLEY SHRINE CLUB
t a recent meeting of the Credit Valley Shrine Club, Noble Terry Fulton, Oriental
AGuide of Rameses Shrine and a member of the Club mentioned that although
he was being installed as Master of Flower City Lodge, #689, he had a conflict
for June 10th as he had to be at the stated meeting in Collingwood. He indicated that
a first degree was scheduled for that night and wondered aloud if the Club was
interested in putting a degree together for that night and come over to Flower City
Lodge to confer it on Mr Craig Ridout in his absence.

Noble President Tim Somerville felt that it was an excellent idea and Noble Greg
Ferguson “Fergy” agreed to head up the team. A team of 12 Shriners together with
the Worshipful Master of Walker Friendship Lodge - W. Brother Phil Hanson and the
Junior Warden of the same Lodge Brother Clark Somerville journeyed to the Brampton
Masonic Centre and conferred the degree as requested.

The night was enjoyed by all, in fact one senior member of Flower City Lodge
complimented the Shrine Club on their excellent performance stating he enjoyed the
degree very much in the fact that this was the first time in a long time that he could
watch the degree without having been asked to participate. Consideration is now
being given to maintain the degree team for future reference.

The Credit Valley Shrine Degree Team consisted of from left to right, back row in
picture above: Bro. Clark Somerville (J. W. of Walker Friendship), R. W. Bro Peter
Barrow, V.W. Bro. Ron Lovegrove, Bro. Tom Money, V. W. Bro Ross Barrie, Bro. Geo.
Power, Wor. Bro. Don Thompson, R. W. Bro. John Ellacott, W. Bro. Phil Hansen (Wor.

Master of Walker Friendship Lodge), Bro.
Jason Mansfield, W. Bro. Larry Aldebert. Front
row left to right: W. Bro. Steve Ellstrom (Sec.
of Flower City Lodge), Bro. Craig Rideout
(Candidate) W. Bro. Greg Ferguson (Master of
the Shrine Degree Team), W. Bro. Tim
Somerville (Pres. of Credit Valley Shrine Club,
Georgetown, Ont.)

On the left is Noble President Tim
Somerville presenting our Candidate Craig
Rideout with a Certificate from the Shrine
Degree Team as a remembrance of his night
on entering Freemasonry.

Shrinedom awareness

By Noble Don Cowie
RAMESES SHRINE - VIKING SHRINE CLUB
Ambassador to Sahib Shrine, Sarasota, FL
et's start off with a few important
Lquestions: How many civilian Shrine
Hospital ambassadors did you make
today? Say what? When is the last time
you explained to a member of the public
what Shriners do?

This is easily done with the aid of a
business card available from the Rameses
Shrine office. The card has on the face the
telephone numbers (both Canadian and
U.S.) to reach a Shrine office.

On the backside are a large number of
ailments that are treated absolutely free
at one of twenty-two Shrine operated
hospitals. These treatments are available
to children up to the age of eighteen
regardless of colour, creed or religion.
Children have been transported from
other countries for treatment. Of course,
all transportation to and from the
hospital is cost free.

Imagine - 22 hospitals with NO
BILLING DEPARTMENT!

Once these points are explained to a
non-Shriner, they are given one of the
business cards and advised that, should
they see a child in such need, they should
advise the parent/guardian to call a
Shrine office to start the journey of
treatment for their child.

Another point worthy of explanation is
the low 3 percent rate of business
expense of the Shrine charity. Almost
everyone is a volunteer, save a few
dedicated people hired to look after the
business end of things.

While volunteering at the Shrine
Circus, one hears the Circus Chairman ask
the audience if they know what Shriners
do. Seldom does anyone put up a hand.

Nobles, we all need to get out there
and explain ourselves. We don't just
attend parades and drive around in funny
little cars and motorcycles.

Ask the Rameses office for a few
business cards and make yourself known.
The general public really does not know
about the great charity that we support
or how we support it.

We just might see a few applicants
because of your contact

“DARE TO BE GREAT”
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10th Annual Hillbilly Degree planned, rain or shine

By Cuzin’ (Noble) Barry
owdy kind and gentle readers. Mighty proud to be sitting
H here on the front porch of the ol" homestead down here
in Burning Sands preparing this latest source of
knowledge and general entertainment for your perusal.

Neighbour, | get enquiries about the next Gathering of the
Clan and the famous Hillbilly Degrees, and | am right happy to
let tell you that the next (10th Annual Event) will be held, RAIN
OR SHINE, on Saturday, September 25th, 2010 at the summer
home of Noble (Cuzin) Bob O'Brien and his wife, Marion, at 8
Alton Lane, Kirkfield, - about 1.5 hours drive
northeast of Toronto via modern highways (keep
your horse and wagon well to the right) and just
one mile from the Kirkfield Lift Lock.

If any Shriner and/or his Lady have been hoping to
become part of the North American Hillbilly Clan 46 =
(that's us) please make plans to attend and sign up,
on site, for the appropriate Degree.

Upon taking the Degree(s) you not only become a
Hillbilly Clan 46 member, but will receive your very
own Hillbilly floppy hat with adornments (one size
fits all), Hillbilly Clan 46 sew-on patch, Membership
Certificate and Membership Card. As
well, each male Shriner taking the
Degree will receive, free of cost, a
one year subscription to the North
American Hillbilly News, with the
opportunity, when the year
expires, to re-subscribe on your
own for just $20 per year.

Adding to the fun of the
Degrees is an afternoon of fresh country air at a picturesque
riverside spot, a chance to meet new Shriner friends, reacquaint
with old friends, enjoy the soothing sound of bluegrass music,
enjoy some down-home Hillbilly hospitality and also some of
the best food this side of Flora Lou’s Open Kitchen down here in
Burning Sands.

Cost of the Degrees: $50 per Shriner and $25 per Lady.
Consider bringing along your unfed tummy, your lawn chair(s)
and cooler with whichever kind of arthritis medicine you may be
required to consume (just remember you are your own control
board). The cost of the delicious meal is $ 20 per Hillbilly (we
get many who took the Degree(s) a long time ago, but return
each year for the fun day) $15 per Candidate on the day.

Here is the itinerary:

1:00 PM - socializing, attitude adjustment and a chance to
check out the famous Hillbilly Flea Market where you
can purchase Hillbilly items which you won't find at
your local Dollar Store

1:30 PM - Registration for the Hillbilly Degrees begin. Guys
$50 per, Gals $25 per

2:15 PM - Degrees begin - first for the Guys (Shriners only),
followed by the Gals Degree (Ladies of Shriners)

3:30 PM - Best Dressed Hillbilly Guy and Hillbilly Gal Contest

(wear your favourite hillbilly-type clothing - yup folks,
your chance to dress up).
4:15 PM - The famous Hillbilly meal - beef on a bun, baked
beans, corn on the cob, dessert and coffee
Neighbour, for more information and/or to advise how many
of you plan to attend, please contact Noble Bob or Marion at
416-698-1878 or 1-705-438-3863 (so they know how much
food to get in.)
Well, folks, seems we always hear about the “big boys”, you
know those there fellers who seem to get the press and
publicity, so now let's take time to recognize and give thanks to

w ONe of our Club members who is content to remain in the

background but whose heart and dedication are

(3 comparable to any of “the big boys”. We say a big
howdy and special thank you to Noble and
longtime Hillbilly Club member and Past
President, (Cuzin’) Stanley “Stash” Goldstein who
is a very dedicated Shriner who constantly
supports our very special children and Shriners
Hospitals for Children.

“Stash” is a stalwart of our Club, despite
having some health problems (legs/knees), he gets
out to almost every parade we participate in and
never arrives empty handed, always bringing
along bags of fresh bagels for our pre-parade
enjoyment. Now, folks, if you have ever noticed
our teeth, you will recognize the challenge
those bagels can be! If anyone
ever questions whether Masonry

makes good men better, well,
just mention Cuzin' Stash, because
you would be hard-pressed to find much better proof of a great
Mason. He is our one-man “Sick and Ailing Members
Committee” and spends much time to ensure those members
are not forgotten. We all truly appreciate his efforts on our
behalf and, | am really sure, by those whose hearts have been
touched by his compassion caring manner. Thank you Cuzin’
Stash.

Well, folks, | see the mailman, Lem, and his horse and wagon
heading down my lane, so | will sign off for now. Until next time
may all your troubles be few and a very special hello and best
wishes to all our members, Shriner friends and/or their families
who may not be enjoying the best of health right now. May the
G.A.0.T.U. keep taking a liking to you, watch over and warmly
bless you.

Our thoughts and prayers sure are with y'all.

Cuzin’ Barry - for all the Hillbilly Shrine Club and Clan 46
members and on behalf of our Club President Cuzin' (Noble)
James “Jim" Rennie - North America’s International Hillbilly of
the year (2009-2010). Cuzin' Bill was in Johnson's General Store
when suddenly a feller ran in and yelled Cuzin’ Bill, some feller
just up, stole yer truck and drove away! Cuzin’ Bill said "By
whiskers, did you get his description? The feller replied “heck, |
did better than that...| wrote down the licence number”!

PAGe 13 | RAMESES PAPYRUS |

WWW.RAMESES-SHRINERS.CA |

SEPTEMBER 2010



Ramoca Shrine Club - Owen Sound

Friday October 15" and Saturday October 16", 2010

RAMOCA SHRINE CLUB
OWEN SOUND
The Nobles, Ladies and countless volunteers of The Ramoca Shrine
Club want to welcome you to beautiful downtown Owen Sound and
the Grey-Bruce Area. Please see entire agenda below and don’t miss
Potentate Y &

lll. Sir Bryan W. Lawson out on a fun filled ceremonial weekend that has not been held outside :

|
|
i
i
i
i
|
“Celebrating Again in 2010” |
i
i
i
|
i
of the Rameses Temple for years! :
Director General O i
Noble Dan Ward

RR#2 Shallow Lake, Ont.

NOH 2K0

519-376-7102 F

Fax: 519-371-5460 Frld ay

dan@flukerelectrical.on.ca 2:00 PM Flag Raising Bayshore Community Centre
3:00-6:00 PM  Weekend Registration Bayshore Community Centre

Secretary/Treasurer 3i00-6:00 PM  Oasis . Bayshore Commun!tv Centre

Sl e 5:00 PM SFated Mejetmg Bayshore Commun!ty Centre

RR#2 6:00 PM Fish Fry Dinner Bayshore Community Centre

Owen Sound, Ont. 8:30 PM Friday Entertainment Bayshore Community Centre

N4K 5N4

519-376-1737 Saturday

jasongow(@rogers.com 7:00-9:30AM  Breakfast Bayshore Community Centre

. 8:00 AM Candidates Registration  St. Mary’s High School

Club President 9:00 AM Ladies Program Bayshore Community Centre

Noble Terry Ellis 12:00-1:00 PM  Parade Lineup and Start 2" Ave East Owen Sound

519-371-6650 2:00-5:00 PM  Oasis Bayshore Community Centre

Tellis000@sympatico.ca 6:00-7:00 PM  Reception & Fezzing Bayshore Community Centre
7:00 PM Ceremonial Feast Bayshore Community Centre

Parade Chairman

Noble Jim Vamplew
519-371-4951
jayliesue @sympatico.ca

Ambassador
Noble Rob White
519-376-5095
Rob018@sympatico.ca
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Clubs, Units and Nobles attending the Fall
Ceremonial are responsible for making
arrangements for their own accommodations.
Cut- off date for reservations at these motels is

September 1, 2010

ACCOMMODATIONS AVAILABLE:

Best Western Inn On The Bay

1800 2nd Avenue East, Owen Sound ON N4K 5R1 40 Rooms Blocked
(519) 371-9200 or 1-800-780-7234

The Travelodge

880 10th Street East, Owen Sound ON N4K 1T4 25 Rooms Blocked
(519) 371-9297 or 1-800-578-7878

The Comfort Inn

955 9th Avenue East, Owen Sound ON N4K 6N4 30 Rooms Blocked
(519) 371-5500 or 1-866-599-5699

The Days Inn

950 6th Street East, Owen Sound ON N4K 1H1 58 Rooms Blocked

(519) 376-1551 or 1-877-775-2614

For more information on other accommodations,
please visit: www.owensoundtourism.com and
click on the “accommodations” link.

$122.99 Per Night

$85.00 Per Night

$106.25 Per Night

$116.00 Per Night

2010 RAMOCA FALL CEREMONIAL REGISTRATION FORM

All registrations must be in by September 1, 2010

Noble First or given name Surname
Ladv First or given name Surname
Street
Address
City Postal Code
Telephone Club or Unit
Number
Email Are you a Candidate?
Address YES NO
DAY EVENT ””M::;L‘J’fRTE'EKETS COST TOTAL
FRIDAY FISH FRY & ENTERTAINMENT $30 Per Person
SATURDAY LADIES PROGRAM $35 Per Person
SATURDAY BREAKFAST $10 Per Person
SATURDAY CEREMONIAL FEAST S60 Per Person
TOTAL AMOUNT

Please make check payable to “Ramoca
Fall Ceremonial” and mail payment to:

Noble Dan Ward, RR#2 Shallow Lake
Ontario, NOH 2K0
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2010 RAMESES FALL CEREMONIAL
Friday Oct. 15 & Sat. Oct. 16

% BAYSHORE COMMUNITY CENTRE

1900 3RD AVENUE EAST

FRI. 2PM - FLAG RAISING

il FRI. 3- 6 PM — REGISTRATION

FRI. 3-6 PM — OASIS

FRI. 5PM-STATED MEETING

FRI. 6 PM - FISHFRY / BLUEGRASS

SAT. 7-9:30 - BREAKFAST
SAT. 9 AM - LADIES PROGRAM

SAT. NOON — PARADE LINE-UP
RAMOCA SHRINE CLUB SAT. 1PM - PARADE START
OWEN SOUND EWRE SAT. 2-5 PM — OASIS

SAT. 6PM-RECEPTION
SAT 6:30 PM — CANDIDATE FEZING
SAT. 7PM-CEREMONIAL FEAST

ST. MARY’S HIGH SCHOOL
555 15TH STREET EAST

.o SAT. 8 AM — CANDIDATES RITUAL

Kelso c

-=secn (Owen Sound

COLLINGWOOD

=P

?  BARREE

MALL

16th at. Fast
ESTAURANT®

aih St East J

e

S [\ & - g e - ey

ELGIN : 2 — HOTELS

BEST WESTERN
INN ON THE BAY
1800 3RD AVE. E.

TRAVELODGE
880 10TH ST. E.

, COMFORT INN
gupertor St 955 9TH AVE. E.

Stone
Tree DAYS INN

@ ath SLE-

MILL DAM
FISH LADDER

Golf 950 6TH ST. E.
o ; i | HARRISON PARK G'E ¢¢¢ PARADE ROUTE
—_ L SEW_ A\ T SiE (RESTAURANT)
1000 ft = HAMILTON TORONTO
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2010 Fall Ceremonial Candidates

No. NamE ADDRESS OCCUPATION CRAFT LoDGE SPONSORS

1 Kristofer Laxdal 1850 Featherstone Drive, Mississauga IT Director Joseph A. Hearn #685 M. J. Geraldes, S. Wellman
2 Howard Lopez 9 Woodcreek Drive, Brampton Musician/Producer Mizpah #572 G.A. Mitchell, J.H Jones

3 Derek F. McNulty 23 Yewtree Way, Whitby Manager High Park Melitz #531 B. Smyth, S. Aspiotis

4 Derek K. Minor 28 0ld Kingston Road, Ajax Funeral Director Cedar #270 B. Smyth, K. Fudge

5 James T. Monaghan 3840 Anderson Street, Whitby N.A. Mount Zion #39 G. Chalmers, J. Gammon
6 Robert L. Samsone 66 Elizabeth Cres. S., Whitby Correctional Officer ~ Beaches #473 B. Smyth, K. Fudge

2010 Fall Ceremonial Carry-Overs

No. NAME ADDRESS OCCUPATION CRAFT LoDGE SPONSORS
1 David W. Barnett 15 Burton Cres., Elmvale Loss Prevention Officer Kerr #230 J. Richardson, L. Robertson
2 Richard Cyr 2218 Mildred Avenue, Innisfil Carpenter Minerva #304 B.W. Lawson, S. Rowe
3 Steve Fabian 50 Eagle Peak Dr., Richmond Hill Mortgage Broker Richmond #23 R. Whitmarsh, C. Williams
4 Bruce D.Killinger 1101 Valens Road, Bronchton Business Owner AncientLandmark #654 J. H. Lumsden, D.J. Jack
5  Helmut D. Klassen 548 Line #1, Virgil Consultant St. George #15 W. Grossman, D. Gillis
6 Alan M. Mackay 5 South Marine Street, Toronto Banker West Hill #670 B. W. Lawson, R. Young
7 James R. McCleary 2078 Upper Middle Road E., Oakville Veternarian Brant #663 E. W. Smith, W. Price
8 Nikola Milanovich 12 Summerfield Avenue, Stoney Creek Transit Operator/Instr.  Westmunt #671 B. Smyth, S. Aspiotis
9 James E. Pollard 344 French Street, Oshawa Police Officer Zetland & Wilson #86  B. Smyth, A. Vanderheyden
10 Joshua Rico 16 Lunney Cres., Bowmanville Train Ops Jerusalem #31 B. Smyth, S. Aspiotis
11 Jeffrey Rogers 26 Donna Dr., R.R. #4, Hagersville Graphic Designer Hiram #319 B. Smyth, S. Aspiotis
12 Aaron L. St. Pierre 21 Ware Street, Peterborough Fire Fighter J.B. Hall #145 A. Godard, W. Rampton
13 Bradley Swan 3470 River Trail, Stevensville Police Officer Semour #277 D. S. Swan, G.A. Mitchell
14 Mark Wooldridge 69 Second Street, Kirkland Lake Child Youth Worker Doric #623 A. Aggarwal, H. Pysklywec
Rameses Fall Ceremonial Parade Line Up
1. PROVOST MARSHALS UNIT, CHIEF MICHAEL WEBB 23. FOUNDERS UNIT, CONDUCTOR NOBLE NICK ZARAFONITIS
2. PARADE MARSHAL, NOBLE FLOYD SALES 24. SHRINE CLUB OF HAMILTON,
3. TEMPLE BANNER PRESIDENT NOBLE MICHAEL F. HENDERSON
4. LEGION OF HONOUR, 25. TECUMSEH SHRINE CLUB, PRESIDENT DR. STUART BIRNIE
COMMANDER NOBLE DON SCANDRETT 26. PORT COLBOURNE/WELLAND SHRINE CLUB,
5. RAMESES DRUM CORPS, CAPTAIN ILL. SIR DEREK FISHER PRESIDENT JOHN A. HORTON
6. SAUU NESSU UNIT, CAPTAIN EDGAR HEIGHINGTON 27. NIAGARA SHRINE CLUB,
7. ELECTED DIVAN PRESIDENT NOBLE ADRIAN I. DE VOS
8. APPOINTED DIVAN 28. KINGSTON SHRINE CLUB,

9. PAST POTENTATES AND AMBASSADORS
10. DIRECTOR GENERAL NOBLE DAN WARD
11. RITUALISTIC CAST DIRECTOR NOBLE LEO SMITH
12. CEREMONIAL CANDIDATES
DIRECTORS STAFF, DIRECTOR NOBLE PAUL W. BAILLIE
SECURITY CHIEF: NOBLE BRUCE M. GRIMBLEBY
13. PRESS CORPS NOBLE JOE JOHNSON
14. RAMOCA SHRINE CLUB PRESIDENT, NOBLE TERRY ELLIS
15. MANITO SHRINE CLUB,
PRESIDENT NOBLE JOHN CHIPCHASE
16. RAMESES PIPE BAND, DIRECTOR ILL. SIR BEVAN CARRIQUE
17. ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB, PRESIDENT C. JAMES WILLIAMS
18. WAUBUNO SHRINE CLUB, PRESIDENT DENNIS L. BASKEY
19. BELLEVILLE SHRINE CLUB,
PRESIDENT NOBLE CLIVE J. ALLAN
20. ST. CATHARINES SHRINE CLUB,
PRESIDENT NOBLE ROBERT PARK
21. OAKVILLE SHRINE CLUB,
PRESIDENT NOBLE PARAAG N. SUCHAK
22. MUSKOKA SHRINE CLUB,
PRESIDENT NOBLE DENNIS J. A. HOPE

PRESIDENT NOBLE LEONARD R. BARRIE
29. HILL BILLY SHRINE CLUB, PRESIDENT NOBLE JAMES RENNIE
30. PEEL SHRINE CLUB,

PRESIDENT NOBLE DOUGLAS J. WHITFIELD
31. SHEBA SHRINE CLUB,

PRESIDENT NOBLE JOHN F. WAINWRIGHT
32. VIKING SHRINE CLUB, PRESIDENT NOBLE BRUCE WOOD
33. YACHT CLUB, COMMODORE NOBLE GEOFFREY V. ROWELL
34. NEWBEAVER SHRINE CLUB,

RESIDENT NOBLE DUANE SCARLETT
35. SCARBOROUGH SHRINE CLUB,

PRESIDENT PRINCE D. SELVARAJ
36. LAKESHORE SHRINE CLUB,

PRESIDENT NOBLE R. J. “BOB" VAN WORT
37. TRANSPORTATION UNIT, DIRECTOR R. W. “BOB” DRURY

THE ABOVE PARADE LINE UP IS BASED UPON
THE RESPONSES TO THE RAMESES PARADES
AND EVENTS QUESTIONNAIRE SUBMITTED
IN THE SPRING OF 2010.
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Although the day was dull, spirits
were bright at the annual Rameses
Spring Ceremonial Parade in
Collingwood. With marching bands,
floats, funny cars, bicycles, penny-
farthings, motorized outhouses, noise
and excitement, the crowds of onlookers,
both young and not-so-young, were
royally entertained.

Behind all this fun is a serious mission
by all Shriners to support our disabled
and burned children in our magnificent

Shrine hospitals.
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Come out and get answers Q%mg y
to your questions about the % W

52 S 2011 Potentate's Trip

29 If the time has come to
at the sell your collection of
‘ TRIP PRESENTATION coins
WHERE: 3100 KEELE STREET stamps or
WHEN: SATURDAY 30 OCTOBER collectables
- AT: 1:00 Pm we are available for

valuations and have

the cash if you decide

GET THAT CANDIDATE NOW! | |, [osell the same.

and a
We must have NEW members to grow. Family Operation
Thousands of children depend on the Shrine to help Towse of S7
mend their twisted and burned bodies. Let’s not let 0/ 7

Manfred and Christian Goetz
Square One Shopping Centre
Mississauga, Ontario

Sign them up now! 905-848-2646

them down, let’s share with our friends the
opportunity to join us in this great philanthropy.

FRancis & McKInngy

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS

JAMES D. McKINNEY, C.A.

Uni-Dent
305 Renfrew Drive, Suite 301, Dental Laboratories Ltd.
Markham, Ontario, L3R 957
905-940-8818 Tel: 416-789-3200
Toll Free 1-877-940-8818 ‘
Fax 905-940-8820 B, 1818 Eglinton Avenue West £
York, Ontario = 2
MG6E 2H6 <
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Rub a dub dub, three men on a tub!

By Noble Dave Gillies
NIAGARA SHRINE CLuB
he Spring Ceremonial in Collingwood was a hit for all that
Tattended from the Club. After climbing the ladder to the
front door, our accommodations were superb and | won the
race to occupy the on-suite loft bedroom. Manito’s housing
chair Jim did a great job in placing us alongside the golf course,
even picked up a few balls in the rough on Thursday evening.

We should have realized then that the course would have an
insatiable appetite for golf balls and our foursome did donate
plenty the next day. Nice track none the less!

Downtown on parade day there was just enough of a
sprinkle to keep us cool on a well attended parade route and
our crewman “Skippy” followed the first mates barked cleaning
orders to the letter.

Good reports came back about the excellent ladies
programme and feast but Noble Drew McAlpine missed all the
excitement. He had his own; being sent down to Newmarket
hospital for some heart surgery. You will all be glad to hear that
at the time of writing (mid July) he had come out of the induced
coma and all his new parts seemed to be working fine. His
doctor was truly amazed at his progress; and can't believe that
he is the same man that was there even last week

It's a wonder the fire department didn’t show up at our
steak fry with all the smoke produced by Nobles Norm and Jack
as they lost a lot of arm hair and eyebrows over the coals of the
BBQ.

Steaks were produced in record time all done to perfection
along with Harry's baked spuds and some spicy home made
beans dispensed by Pete with beverages to wash it all down by
Drew. Thanks to all the Nobles who helped with ticket taking,
set up, cooking, dish patrol and clean up.

The Maid sailed out to Rockway Glen Golf Club to dispense
golf prizes to all that swung in the annual tournament in June.
A field a little lighter than expected had a good time, | know |
got my monies worth in strokes. | also found out a ball you can
see in the rough from 50 yards away is definitely not yours and
we even had some entertainment at dinner.

Thanks to all that donated prizes, our sponsor Meridian
Credit Union and the attending players we raised over $1,300
for the Montreal hospital.

The Imperial Parade, talk about aggravation, anticipation,
excitement and gratification all rolled into to one.

After a fairly uneventful early morning ride into the big city,
our crew and chase van ground to halt mere blocks from the
staging area. It felt like we spent more time on Bloor Street
than getting there on the QEW. Spot was #39 found after some
expert direction from our Provost Corps and the set up began.

Out came the BBQ, hot dogs and condiments long before our
usual dressing of the Maid. The crew and anyone who
wandered over got a hot dog with all the dressings; “Chef”
Drew is pretty handy with a pair of tongs and was a really
popular guy for a while, at least till the food ran out!

While having a fairly lengthy wait for the start it gave the
crew some time to visit other Units in the line.
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In our small portion of marshalling up there seemed to be an
unlimited number of transportation forms.

Bikes, jeeps, trains, boats, busses, motor homes, camels,
rickshaws, canoes and even planes with, I'm sure, others |
missed, and this in only the Rameses section. You can see why
our parade Units are always welcome as entries in any parade
and such a great form of advertising for our fraternity.

The excitement was building and then that 21-gun salute
went off with a bang that rattled the windows of our “Maiden
of the Mist”. Wow some welcome, | didn't know the Shriners
were so popular in the city; should have realized it might have
been something to do with the Queen’s visit.

The crowds were lined up 4 and 5 deep, lots of fezzes with
their ladies; I'm sure every office on University Ave. must have
emptied out to see our high jinks. We even had some cheering
children in pyjamas and bath robes out on the sidewalk in front
of Sick Kids Hospital, now that's gratification for our efforts.

A few of us were able to attend Wednesday's pageant to see
a public fezzing of Imperial Sir George or George of the Jungle
as he was referred to in the pageant, great fun, music and a
capacity crowd.

The PR session in the afternoon outlined all the great press
we are getting as a result of the hard work and TV coverage of
events set up by headquarters staff in Tampa. Lots of Shrine
goodies were available at the Marketplace where we picked up
souvenirs and some catalogues for Noble Peter for ideas to fill
our jewellery cabinet.

The Imperial Lady's project for this year is membership, so
rename your fez a “thinking cap” and shake the Masonic
bushes for new members for the Fall Ceremonial and for our
“Waves of Fun in Double One" in the spring. For those from
Niagara it will be an inexpensive weekend to join this
wonderful fraternity and the hotel rates we are getting, a
bargain for our visitors also.

Lady Diana's membership project ties, sporting one of the
Imperial Sirs favourite expressions “Isn't it great to be a
Shriner” are now available.

If you're ever looking for a reason to recruit a member read
the following letter received by one of our Club Nobles, it's

Continued on Page 22
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Students and their Legion of Honour project

Students assist Legion in float project

LEGION OF HONOUR
RAMESES TEMPLE #33
he Legion of Honour wishes to thank Mr. T. Brooks and the three students,
TSpencer Donnelly, Taylor Fairs and Tyler Williams of the Grade 9 Metal Shop Class
at Bowmanville High School.

Under the direction of Mr. Brooks, the students had the opportunity to undertake a
project for the Legion of Honour. The float for the Legion was decorated with a
scimitar on each side cut from sheet steel. The students learned, while working on the
project, who and what Shriners are supportive of and in particular the Legion of
Honour.

The Adj. Nobel Blair Smyth explained about the float, so that members of the
Legion, who have faithfully served their country in the Armed Forces and can no
longer participate in a walking parade, may now ride.

You are cordially invited to attend our Annual Family

A (60 PARTY

Sunday 24 October 2010

Rameses Headquarters, 3100 Keele St, Toronto, Ontario
2:00pm until 4:00pm
There will be entertainment, games, goody bags for each child
and complimentary refreshments.

We look forward to having you, your children, grandchildren,
neighbours, friends and relatives for our
Annual Family Halloween Haunting

We must have your answer by 11 October 2010
for Food and Goody Bags to

416-633-6317 - Chairman: lll. Ray Causton, P.P.
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Rub a dub dub. . .

Continued from Page 21

verbatim except for the names.
Hey there,

I just wanted to tell you that
“Buddy” has his first
appointment at the Shriners
hospital in Tampa next Tuesday
for his evaluation. He has been
accepted as a patient until he’s 18
and | just wanted to say thank
you so much for getting me to
make that call. You probably
have changed that little boy’s life
and I can’t tell you how much |
appreciate it.

Hope all is well. I owe you.
Love “Missy”

Boy doesn’t that say it all.

Our Nobles and the Maid supported
the St Catharines Shrine Circus in July at
what may be one of the last events held
in our Memorial Arena filled to almost
capacity with youngsters and their
families. The Maid's bubbles and rock and
roll more than countered the protesters
efforts and the clowns greeted and
entertained all as they lined up to get in.
As a welcome break from the heat in the
area, the Blue Line Room offered pizza
and cold beverages to the Nobles
compliments of the St Catharines Club.
Lady Linda and Chief Rabban Jim brought
dessert, a nice cold watermelon for all
the Nobles on fire watch to enjoy.
Fortunately the expected rain held off as
we were told the old buildings roof leaks
like a sieve. Not only will we have a new
building for next year but there will be
ice under the floor to keep us cool.

Parades galore during the summer
recess, Cambridge, Toronto, Welland,
Burlington, Dundas and St Catharines, the
Maid sailed to them all blowing our
Shrine horn to call attention to our cause.
| can't think of a better form of
advertising to the public and to any
Masons in the crowds who may be
considering signing up.

As our Club awakens from a summer
off it welcomes you all back for the
monthly meeting and social events don't
forget membership, fundraising,
fellowship and FUN, this is your fraternity
wear your fezzes with pride.
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Membership
news

%::2 very sincere and heartfelt “Thank You” for all the support in &;‘% v By Jim Tho|r)nt0n
2 3 i % EMBERSHIP DIRECTOR
U ’ ’ ) 23
f\l\% Avolunteer hours, finances, parade assets, and planning that E{)fi .
(% ~ i ~ 2 ow! Have you seen the
& led to the success of the 136th Imperial Council Session % Y
?E.Zsﬁ hosted by Rameses in Toronto. Eg% two new sites _that have
56 You Nobles and Ladies performed to perfection. This Temple and <2 that the Imperial
& p P 7 & bershi ittee launched
K,%gj this city can stand very tall and proud for a job extremely well done. (gis;s Membership Commltte‘e aunche
f;,:fsj It is much appreciated and was noted by all in attendance. (g::;ﬁ last October. They continue to grow
@j Q(E::;)i and expa'n(;. Hde?ve a Iqok :t them
%)  Imperial Sir George Mitchell Il Sir Barry McQuillin P.P. [6%9] you won't Uz |sapp9[nte -
?E::::\j Imperial Potentate Director General ((f;}}ﬁ At the time of ert!ng this
) 16 message www.beashrinernow.com
SR o . . e, q
@2 Noble Gene Kerrigan All Committee Chairmen gf-;g) has had over 1,100 men register an
@ Deputy Director General @ interest in being a Shriner Mason.
@g g(;\‘zgj Rame§es has had 7 to date. When
(g;}) (@ speaking to a Mason or non-Mason
g@) ((;\2% about our fraternity refer them to
@2 Q‘l:' www.beashrinernow.com or our
@) M Q/‘/é,é//i% (é:;j Grand Lodge web site. We are
() ) making technology an effective
@. Eric Rankin g':‘?j recruitment tool that is attracting
?E’:Sj Parade Chairman @ the younger member. You, our best
@::Sj 2010 Imperial Session (f-:‘:)i membership promoter, are
(Q’:ﬁj 1 ((f\‘;j encouraged to get comfortable with
2% Illustrious Sir: S e d :
53 7 the site and use It.
%’::\% May I bring to your attention several members of Rameses who E?':% Another site that all Shriners
?&:%5) volunteered to work on my committee for the 2010 Imperial Parade. é;s should visit is
(Z{f:\j Without their assistance it would have not been the success that it ig};ﬁ www.shrinersvillage.com. The site
0\,:\0 . . .,::/o
(SZ:? was. Their help was immeasurable. E;'::?) has been updated to allow you to
%’;:%2 My Deputy Parade Chairman was Noble Robert Jones of the %g?% set your own Bl and )
5:;:2 Oshawa & District Shrine Club. &;:;?. password. Qn this site you will get
(K:;,;‘) _ Q(;\:?j current hospital news, be able to
(&’2) Other members of my committee were: (‘f\\?j read Imperial Sir George Mitchell’s
% * Noble Floyd Sales, Marshall g\\% first Imperial Potentates message,
() + Noble Bevan Carrique, P.P. & i
@) + Noble Donald Cowie, Ambassador to Sahib Templ @;j and oS the most curll’en'F i
% oble Donald Cowie, Ambassador to vahib lemple, 5 promotional videos. This site is
{S;{\% « Noble Donald Campbell, Ambassador at Large %{% designed for Shriners only and has
(i{;ﬁ) Although not a member of my committee Noble Eugene Kerrigan @é} él wealth of information. Also j(hIS
@ was available when needed and helped in so many ways. @ site allo"'\\;ls you to becom:; Z¥Iﬂua|
&S % mentor. Mentors are needed from
%5% Thank you goes to Noble Joe Johnson, Oshawa & District Shrine %;{j% all over our jurisdiction. New
(Z{f:\j Club who assisted me at the Imperial Parade Marshalls meeting with ig}ﬁ Shriners are especially welcomed.
@Sj an audio/visual presentation that was worth its weight in gold. (g};;j My email address and phone
PR 2 _
%’;:::2 The day of the parade, the following came to the city and availed &;m;?% number is in the Ra.meses Roster. If
?:;:%2 themselves to the committee to get the parade marshalled and ready %{% you have any que_St'onS' ol
f&;ﬁ% to go. Without their help it would not have been as smoothly %;% o need help logging on to these
?%ZS' presented as it was. I thank these Nobles for their efforts: z}% SItE§ let me knO.W' I'am always
&;:\\2 . %\3. available to assist you.
%%2 « Nobles Lyn Low.ry aljld: Doug .Clark, Lakeshore Shrine Club %:;)% Remember the Shrine is a place
?t:;:s) « Noble Steve Mulr, Vlklng Shrine .Club E(:::ﬁs to have fun. |f you are not having
E::::, « Noble Ken Northy, Muskoka Shrine Club .(::::i fun’ ask yourself Why and What you
?Ez\g + Noble George Sinkins, Kawartha Shrine Club El’% need to do to change that. When
ﬁéj + Noble Brian Hester, Sudbury Shrine Club ((:%33 attending your Shrine functions
f}f:ﬁ\ ,rg:‘;ﬁ wear your Fez and bring a smile.
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a day of fun and fellowship

By Noble Mark Smith
Coordinator
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION
OF SHRINE MoToR CORPS

he Oshawa Shrine Club was awarded a trophy on Monday, July
T5th at IASMC Banquet for “Most Sportsmanship by a Club or

Unit". Although names were not mentioned, the following
Nobles and Ladies were responsible for participating and making sure
the event ran smoothly: Cal McComish, Jerry Pedersen, Mark Smith,
Paul and Joyce Smith, Bill and Marilyn Mauch, Bill and Margo Phillips.
| believe the Trophy will be displayed at the Club. In 2011, we will
take it with us to Denver, where it will be presented to the next Club.

It was a fun day with lots of interesting rides, not the least was the
Kawartha Shrine Club Fireman’s Unit. They set records for most
unusual ride and slowest ride, however, it was not to be bested as
they won 3 trophies for their efforts. It was nice to see a group from
Rameses do well.

The Shrine Ride for Kids was also a success. The event ran like a
Swiss watch, with all facets operating at their correct time and ending
right on schedule. Many hands make light work and | would like to
thank the hands of Cal and Trisha McComish, Jerry Pedersen and
Karen Watson, Deb Airhart, Herb Visser with grandson Brandon, Greg
and Ruth Olley and Jack Van Veen.

It was unfortunate that more Nobles didn't participate, however,
those that did, enjoyed themselves on some interesting and
challenging roads. Let's see what Denver has in store for us.
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GHP preparations start

By Marjorie Young
BoOKHARA COURT #22
ur High Priestess, Lady Patricia
O Martian, is now preparing for our
Grand High Priestess, Lady Jenny
Crawford's visit in September. This will be
right after we have been to our Great
Lakes Unit Meet, where we perform for
the Units of other Courts.

Lady Patricia will have the privilege of
sitting in the east. Any one who has done
this knows how thrilling it is to look out
and see the bright array of colours from
the clowns, bands, patrol and many other
Units. We end with the massing of the
colours right after the ceremony of
passing the GLUM banner to the group
who will host GLUM next year. It should
be interesting as we, Bokhara Court #22
will be hosting it in Niagara Falls.

Lady Dorothy Tandler, Past Grand High
Priestess of The Ladies Oriental Shrine of
North America, Inc and Past High
Priestess of Bokhara Court #22 will be
entertaining the Past High Priestesses or
Bokhara Court, #22 and our High
Priestess, Lady Patricia Martian, and Lady
Jenny Crawford, Grand High Priestess of
the Ladies Oriental Shrine of North
America, Inc. and Past High Priestess of
Sar | Court, #79 at her new residence.

Shriners International is now over and
Lady Jo-Anne Hedley-Plante, Associate
Princess would like to thank the Ladies
that helped her run a booth in the flea
market. It was successful and earned
money for the project we are working on
for the Shriners Hospital in Montreal. We,
the Young family, would like to thank
everyone for their concern and get well
wishes for Ill. Sir Robert (Bob) Young.

Fraternal Designs

Division of Marilyn Carrique

Clothing & Accessories
Pins & Name Tags
for
Fraternal Organizations
Telephone: 705-721-7297
Fax: 705-721-7298

mcarrique@fraternaldesigns.biz
www.fraternaldesigns.biz
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Oshawa Oriental

Band wins again

By Noble Vic Phillips
OsHAWA SHRINE CLUB

t was a winning summer in more ways
I than we can count. The weather was

great for both the Spring Ceremonial
in Collingwood and the Imperial Council
Session in Toronto.

The Oshawa Oriental Band competed
in Toronto and came out with three major
awards, Best Performance on Stage, Best
on Parade and Noble Bob Jones walked

away with the trophy for
Best Director.
Congratulation boys,
r and very special kudos
to Imperial Sir George
Mitchell and Lady

~one Shriner in the
world.

It was only the third
time that an
Imperial fez had
Rameses on it since
1872. The crowds cheered and our hearts
sang as the Shriners wound their way
south on University Avenue. Our award
winning Units were led by the handsome
boys of the colour guard.

The Club was also out in force at the
beautiful Blue Mountain Resort as the
fun lads from the Manito Club played
host to another successful Ceremonial.
The Oshawa hospitality room was packed
each night and the Kool-Aid flowed and
the old jokes resurfaced till the wee
hours. It's the Clubs way of “cutting
loose” after another year of hard work.

Already, plans are being made for the
ceremonial in Niagara Falls, a border area
always popular for our shoppers and
tourists.

Noble Norm Lawton continues to set
records for the Oshawa Club. Besides
attending almost every event for more
than half a century; he just received his
60 year Shriner pin. That definitely puts
Norm in an exclusive category most of us
will never join.

Meanwhile Club President Callum
McComish has made sure the Club we
got has big crowds out for our summer
BBQ, the corn roast, and the numerous

Noble Norm Lawton continues to set records for
the Oshawa Club. Above he receives a well
earned recognition of his dedication.

other activities we all enjoy in Oshawa.
We have one of the largest Club
memberships in all Shrinedom, including
the U.S. but we are always looking for

Oshawa shows the".flégs'a'hd the Oriental Band
wows the crowd at the Imperial Parade, Toronto.
new members who are anxious to be part
of our family. The Club building is always

hopping and brings in a lot of much
needed cash for our kids.

New members and Past Presidents at meeting

By Noble Tony Fernando
MissISSAUGA SHRINE CLUB
e welcome Nobles Victor Codato
Wand Malcolm McKay to our
Club. They are both two great
additions as we continue to expand.

At our April meeting, Noble Steve
Lambie was our guest speaker. He hails
from the construction industry and it was
exciting to hear about his experiences as
Superintendent at a Pulp and Paper Mill
Project in Borneo. Whilst he was in the
far east, he learned the Indonesian
language, he certainly seemed to have
had a great time there.

It was a pleasure to see our Oriental
Guide, Noble Terry Fulton at our May
meeting. We were finally able to get a
feel of his fancy jacket.

Noble Damon Smith, a Past President
of Hamilton Shrine Club was our guest
speaker. It was also a pleasure to have
Past Presidents of Peel Shrine Club,
Nobles George Alexitch and Don Rowe.

The highlight of the evening was
information and discussion of the Shrine
Imperial Session in Toronto and the
various events during that period.

The spaghetti and meatball dinner

cooked by Noble Les Bodrogi was
delicious and acknowledged by all Nobles
present.

We were sorry to hear about the
passing of Lady Irene McCulligh. Our
deepest sympathies to Noble Lorne
McCulligh and his family. Noble Lorne is
Mississauga Shrine Club's highest
contributor to the Million Dollar Club.

Noble Terry Fulton extended greetings
from the Potentate and talked about the
Collingwood Ceremonial, Fall Ceremonial
in Owen Sound, New York/Ontario
Session, Children in the hospital system
and “Be a Shriner” website.

Before our summer break, we ended
with an enjoyable BBQ with our ladies.
Our special thanks to our Noble cooks.

After a decade at Derry House, we will
be meeting at Etobicoke Temple (596
Renforth Drive) from September 2010.

Any Nobles or Master Masons
attending Etobicoke Temple or living in
the surrounding areas who wish to
attend our dinner meetings, please
contact our Secretary, Noble Glenn
Pollinger or any Mississauga Shrine Club
member. We meet on the first Monday of
the month.
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The Potentate lll. Sir Bryan and Lady Ingrid invite you,
your family and friends to the Lawson House for his

TCRKEY BINNER &
WESTRERN NIGHT

at Rameses Shriners 3100 Keele Street, Toronto

FRICAY S CCTORER 2818

6:00 pm Cocktails  7:00 pm Dinner
Live Western Band
3 Draw Tickets Included

Tickets $35 per person

Call 416-633-6317 to reserve your seats
All orders should be placed per table of eight

Proceeds from this activity are for the benefit of Shrine activities. Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions




International Association of Shrine Motor Corps Competitions

By Noble Bob Russell
Unit Chief
KAWARTHA SHRINE FIREMEN'S UNIT
ive members of the Rameses
FKawartha Shrine Club Firemen's Unit
participated in the IASMC 2010
competitions. The following is a recap of
their experience during the competitions
and awards dinner.
Precision Team Drill

Noble Bob Russell, the Chief of the
Unit, presented the Head Judge with the
Precision Team Drill entry form; he was
asked "after your Unit completes the
mandatory manoeuvers, what type of
routine will you be doing.” Noble Bob
told them “ All hell will break loose.”

After hosing down one of the judges
with water and mesmerizing everyone
with the Units “out of the box routine,”
The Kawartha Firemen's Unit took first
place.

Obstacle Course

The object of this event was to
complete the course in the fastest time
possible. The two fastest times are added
together to determine the winning Unit.

One of our members was sooo slow;
how slow was he you ask! He was sooo
slow the judges put down their stop
watches and pulled out their Day Timers.
He did manage to finish the course
before sundown. The Kawartha Firemen's
Unit took first place again.

Banquet and Awards Dinner

Monday night the International
Association of Shrine Motor Corps held
their banquet and awards presentation.

The Kawartha Firemen's Unit received
a trophy for First Place in Class 13
Precision Team Drill. The Firemen's Unit
also received 1st place trophy for the
Obstacle Course.

The master of ceremonies stated that
he could not believe who had won this
years High Point Multi Wheel trophy. “The
Kawartha Shrine Club Firemen’s Unit.”
The Firemen'’s Unit was unaware that
they were competing for this prestigious
trophy.

The Nobles of the Kawartha Firemen's
Unit and their Ladies enjoyed every
moment they spent at the 2010 Imperial
Session in Toronto.

§PR: T
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Come and enjoy a visit to
Sunny Portugal

October 22 - October 31

lll. Potentate, Bryan W. Lawson and his Lady
Ingrid extend an invitation to one and all to
join them on their trip to sunny Portugal

For reservations contact: Collette Vacations

5025 Orbitor Drive, Building #4, Suite 400, Mississauga
Tel: 1-877-806-9128

Fax: 888-882-5820

For Reszdentm/ & Commercial Properties

Bevan J. M. Carrique
Carrimount Protection Services Inc.
48 Benson Dr, Barrie, Ontario, L4N 7Y1

Tel: 416-998-8753
Fax: 705-721-7298
bjmcarrique@aol.com

INK ALL SEASON

APH CS LD Custom Made Upholstery
For All Your Printing Needs! ° Anﬁ.que .
Full Colour Brochures e Residential

By ,F'W—r'g e Commercial

siness Forms

Newsletters e Restaurant
Banners

Gus Vlastakis
2410 Midland Avenue, Unit #1
Scarborough, Ontario, M1S 1P9

(B) 416-754-9522
(R) 416-438-9406

Ad Specialties etc.
Call Don Leinbach
for Club & Unit Specials

T. 416-266-0119 F: 416-266-9961
info@inkwellgraphics.com

10% OFF
YOUR
NEXT
STAY

MOTEL 6 NIAGARA FALLS
5700 Stanley Ave., N.F,ON, L2G 3X6
T: 905-356-6696 F: 905-356-1619
E: motel6niagara@gmail.com
For reservations please call:
800-4-MOTEL6 or www.motel6.com

Free WiFi - Indoor Pool - Free Parking - Free A.M. Coffee & Tea
Pet Friendly - Kids under 18 Free

REAL ESTATE

Jeff Laceby

Lynda Laceby Mike Laceby
Broier of Record

Sales Represeniative Sales Representative

Sean Black

residential ¢+ commercial ¢ country properties ¢+ land

Cinda Brown Glenn Hant Diana Dunlap Neal Baker Carolyn Scime Ted Strudwick  Anita Parliament Marina Ferranle
Sales Rep Sales Rey ive Sales Rep Sales Re| ive Sales Rep les Repr ales Rep Sales R Sales Rep
905-833-0033
www.lacebyrealestate.com
LACEBY REAL ESTATE, BROKERAGE M
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Ladies travelled to Indianapolis

ORONTO TEMPLE 69
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE
his summer has been a busy time for Oronto Temple No. 69, Daughters of the
TNiIe. In June many of our ladies travelled with our Queen Joan V. Smith to
Indianapolis, Indiana for our annual Supreme Session, with Oronto Temple
receiving three Supreme Appointments. We congratulate these ladies for their support
to our Temple and the Children.

On 4 July, during the Shriners Imperial Council Sessions, Oronto Temple No. 69
hosted a very successful Coffee Gathering for approximately 300+ members from the
local and visiting Daughters of the Nile.

The ladies all enjoyed this time of friendship and fellowship and wonderful coffee.
We also had a table of crafted items for sale at the Shriners Imperial Market Place,
and all the monies will go toward our Bazaar Fund, and in turn to the Shriners
Hospital for Children-Canada, located in Montreal.

Thursday 15 July, Oronto Temple welcomed the Supreme Queen of the Daughters of
the Nile, Supreme Queen Sue Layman, of Isis Temple No.41, Indiana. Many of our
Ladies and their Nobles were very pleased to welcome S.Q. Sue to Toronto.

We also had the pleasure of initiating and welcoming eleven new members to our
Temple.

You will next find our Ladies at the last-ever Sherway Gardens Mall Bazaar,
Mississauga, in October, where we will have many hand made articles for sale.

Parade Marshal’s Message

By Noble Floyd Sales
RAMESES PARADE MARSHAL
hank you to all those Provost
TMarshaIs who attended the Spring
Ceremonial in Collingwood and the

Imperial Sessions in Toronto for 2010.

Your assistance at these events was
invaluable. Thanks to you, both parade
events ran very smoothly. Rameses has
received very favorable comments from
the Imperial Parade Marshal for the way
in which we marshal our Temple. | look
forward to seeing the Provost at the Fall
Ceremonial in Owen Sound.

| would also like to take this
opportunity to thank all those Clubs and
Units who made the effort to attend both
the Spring Ceremonial and the Imperial
Sessions in Toronto for 2010. It has been
a great year thus far and | look forward
to seeing you at the Fall Ceremonial in
Owen Sound. Thanks to you, Rameses

In the first week of October our ladies will be busy making and selling pastry. If

interested, please contact Pr. Betty Webster at 416-439-2944.

Day
Wednesday
Wednesday
Saturday
Saturday
Saturday
Saturday

Date

6 October
13 October
16 October
16 October
16 October
16 October
25 October  Monday
25 October  Monday

1 November Monday

1 November Monday

1 November Monday

2 November Monday

2 November Tuesday

2 November Tuesday

3 November Wednesday

3 November Wednesday

4 November Thursday

4 November Thursday

8 November Monday

8 November Monday

8 November Monday
10 November Wednesday
10 November Wednesday
10 November Wednesday
11 November Tuesday
16 November Tuesday
16 November Tuesday
17 November Wednesday
17 November Wednesday
17 November Wednesday

Crus/UniT

Scooter Unit

SAUU NESSU Unit

Medical Unit

Keystone Kopps

Press Corps

Legion of Honour

Pipe Band - Election & Installation
Ritualistic Cast

Mississauga Shrine Club-Election & Install.
Trent Valley Shrine Club

Transport Unit

Tecumseh Shrine Club - Installation
Rameses Shrine Yacht Club
Founders Unit

Drum Corps

Timmins & District

Northland Shrine Club

Rameses Patrol

Scarborough Shrine Club-Election & Install.

Steel Band

Kingsway Shrine Club

Rameses Wheelers - Election & Install.
Peel Shrine Club

Mrisela Unit

Midland & District - Election & Instalation
Algonquin Shrine Club - Election & Install.
Rorab Shrine Club

Niagara Shrine Club

Oshawa Shrine Club

Oakville Shrine Club

17 November Wednesday
18 November Thursday
DATE Day
22 November Monday
22 November Monday
22 November Monday
22 November Monday
22 November Monday
23 November Tuesday
23 November Tuesday
24 November Wednesday
24 November Wednesday
24 November Wednesday
25 November Thursday
25 November Thursday
30 November Tuesday

1 December Wednesday

1 December Wednesday

2 December Tuesday

2 December Tuesday

6 December Monday

7 December Tuesday

7 December Tuesday

8 December Wednesday
13 December Monday
13 December Monday
13 December Monday
13 December Monday
21 December Tuesday
21 December Tuesday
Appointed by Potentate

Temple is well known for its participation
in the Parade.

Sheba Shrine Club

Muskoka Shrine Club

CLus/UNIT

Rameses Hillbilly - Election & Installation
Leaside Shrine Club

Shriners Club of Hamilton

Lakeshore Shrine Club

Security Unit

Waubuno Shrine Club

Credit Valley Shrine Club

Belleville Shrine Club

St. Catharines & District

Kingston Shrine Club

Orillia Shrine Club - Election & Installation
Ramoca Shrine Club - Election & Install.
Tecumseh Shrine Club

Guelph District - Election & Installation
Kawartha Shrine Club - Election & Install.
Manito Shrine Club - Election & Installation
Sudbury Shrine Club

Pt. Colborne-Welland

Viking Shrine Club

Firefighters Unit

Chanters Unit

El Shamaly Shrine Club - Election & Install.
Newbeaver Shrine Cub

Directors Staff - Election & Installation
Rameses Provost Marshals

First Aid Unit

Rameses Whipsters

Clown Advisory Board
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Richmond Hill Honda

Committed to Service, Driven by Excellence

77 16th Avenue, Richmond Hill, ON, L4C7A5
(905)731-8899
info@rhhonda.com
www.richmondhillhonda.com

*Special pricing and service for all Shriners*
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Contact Shaun Carrique

HONDA (905) 731-1211 ext. 2400 shaun@rhhonda.com HONDA

GENUINE Siivice
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Ol
&) Directory changes

Page 7 Ed Elcombe, Captain of the Guard has retired
remove email address and Bus. phone number

Page 15 Past Potentates - lIl. Sir Robert McGregor, P.P.
Rec. Liaison - Res. 905-839-8503

Page 19 First Aid Unit Chief Medic John H. Balcom
phone should be 647-992-2171

Page 21 The Director of the Medical Unit has passed away

Page 24 Ritualistic Cast Director Leo Smith’s address
should be 3151 not 3150

Page 31 New e-mail address for President, Noble Len
Barrie of Kingston District Shrine Club
Ibarrie@arbormemorial.com

Page 33 Midland District Shrine Club President
Winston Elliott's email has been changed to
winval09@gmail.com

Page 34 Mississauga Shrine Club new address is:
c/o Tom Malicki, 739 Hurondale Drive,
Mississauga, ON L5C 4N9

Page 42 Shriners Club of Hamilton President, Michael
Henderson's postal code should be L9A 371

Page 45 As of June 1st, 2010 the Toronto Shrine
Club has disbanded. They have withdrawn
their charter.

Quality
Service
Value

Quality Since 1881

DOMINION REGALIA

LIMITED

1550 O'CONNOR DRIVE, TORONTO, CANADA, M4B 2V3
TEL. 416-752-9987 FAX 416-752-9986
TOLL-FREE ORDER LINE 1-866-423-4086

Ea eu?m .§.., @ TOYOTA @ @

R .
BUYING. ™ 1
THE WAV
IT_SHOUE

—_
—

ALL MAKE\S
NEW AND PRE-OWNED
RETAIL/FACTORY REBATES AND INGENTIVES

JAY McBRIDE

THE CAR GUY

CELL: 905.441.4288
OFFICE: 905.697.3737
EMAIL: JAY@RPMONLINE.CA

RPMONLINE.CA
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Richard E. Adams
13 Green Briar Rd
Alliston

Robert J. Blakely

10 Guildwood Pkwy.
Scarborough

Donald L. Brown

329 Towercrest Dr
Newmarket

S.B. Cook

197 Pine Street
Belleville

Angus N. Crawford
330 McCowan Road
Scarborough
George W. Cumback
852 Wentwort Street
Peterborough
Robert J. Denard

71 Rhoda Blvd.
Bowmanville

Robert F. Downing
Fern Resort, R.R. 5

If you know the
whereabouts of any
Noble listed here,
please contact the
Shrine Headquarters
office at
416-633-6317 or email
soniad@rogers.com. If
a member is deceased
please provide the

month, day and year.

Thank you for your
assistance

Orillia

Tovald N. Dunlop

9 Front Street S.
Orillia

Robert P. Gocky

61 Mcilwraith Cres..,
Guelph

Herb V. Hall

1648 College Park Dr.
Peterborough
Joseph A. Inglott
5680 Orton Ave
Powell River, BC
Richard E. Ivey

95 Matchedash St.
Orillia

Clark E. James

2045 Lakeshore Blvd. W
Toronto

Frederick H. Laughlin
499 Hume St.
Collingwood

Ronald D. Law

264 Stadacona Avenue
Ancaster

Gordon W. Love

8 The Donway East
Toronto

lan M. Macdonald
1304 Stephens Bay Road
Bracebridge

Edward Martin

R.R.5

Orillia

Mark Mathewson
2574 Valleyview Road
Val Caron

Peter G. McMurdo

20 Guildwood Pkwy,
Scarborough

George Mitchell

14 William Morgan
East York

Mike Moore

1571 6th Ave., E
Owen Sound

Glen S. Pye

41 Ravensbourne Cres.,
Etobicoke

William M. Reiach

25 Austin Drive
Markham

James Rhodes

101 Golden Eagle Rd.
Waterloo

Frank R. Smith

88 Michael Blvd.
Whitby

Lorne H. Sowden
R.R. #7

Orillia

George N. Starrett
307 Elderberry Street
Orangeville

Syd R. Stocks

4658 Drummond Rd
Niagara Falls

Jack R. Sullivan

140 Robinson Street
Hamilton

Russell J. Varley
3020 Keele Street
Toronto

Richard R. Wikston
74 Concord Street
Fonthill

Charles B. Wilford
317 Crawford Street
Orillia

Scott E. Woods

29 Twin Pauls Cres.,
Scarborough

Ralph B. Yeager

18 Royal Henley Blvd
St. Catharines

Stan Zibritovsky

100 Laguna Parkway
Brechin

Aaron Zimmerman
233 Beecroft Road
Toronto.

e 21st Annual Kick-Off

Varsity Blues vs York University

Date: Saturday 18 September 2010
Location: Varsity Stadium

Time: 1:00 pm
Each fall Rameses Temple and the U of T holds the Shrine Varsity
Blues Football Game at Varsity Stadium in Toronto. Your Potentate
has asked that each Club and Unit please attend. This event
represents our third largest fund raiser and your participation
would be greatly appreciated. Bring your banner and parade on
the field with our Potentate and his Divan. Nobles, bring your Fez
and if possible your Lady for a day of fun and excitement. Nobles
we need your support and enthusiasm.

If you need any information please contact High Priest and Prophet Terry Lamping
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IN MIEEMORIAM

The deepest sympathy of the Illustrious Potentate, Divan and Nobles of the
Rameses Shrine extended to family and friends.
DECEASED NOBLES REPORTED PORT COLBORNE, ON
IN THE MONTH OF MAY 2010 HARRY A. PYSKLYWEC

DR. WILLIAM R. AWREY
MAY 6, 2010
HAMILTON, ON

MAY 7, 2010
KIRKLAND LAKE, ON

DEREK J. CAMPBELL
MAY 3, 2010
MIDHURST, ON

RONALD M. ROSNAK
MAY 17, 2010
OSHAWA, ON

KENNETH R. CARLETON
MAY 12, 2010
ENGLEHART, ON

DONALD M. SORENSON
MAY 2, 2010
STOUFFVILLE, ON

WALTER G. CROOKE
FEBRUARY 18, 2010
ISLINGTON, ON

JAMES W. FARROW
MAY 15, 2010
BOBCAYGEON, ON

DECEASED NOBLES REPORTED
IN THE MONTH OF JUNE 2010
ROBERT R. CHATTERSON
FEBRUARY 28, 2010
BRIGHTON, ON

REV. GORDON H. FRESQUE
MARCH 29, 2010
KINGSTON, ON

JOSEPH H. REES
JUNE 4, 2010
HAMILTON, ON

KEITH J. GOULET
MAY 27, 2010
OSHAWA, ON

HILLIS ROWLAND
JUNE 14, 2010
CALEDON, ON

ALLAN R. GRIGOR
MAY 3, 2010
SUDBURY, ON

KEITH A. SMITH
JUNE 25, 2010
KINGSTON, ON

LLOYD A. HARTLEY
MAY 27, 2010
SUDBURY, ON

KEITH H. STEPHENS
JUNE 1, 2010
CAMPBELLFORD, ON

HECTOR H. LITTLE
MAY 4, 2010
PETERBOROUGH, ON

VERNON G. SWEETING
MAY 27, 2010
MIDLAND, ON

ALEXANDER S. PEARCE
MAY 13, 2010

JAMES R. WELLS
JUNE 2, 2010
FONTHILL, ON

Murray E. Newbigging

FUNERAL DIRECTORS
733 Mount Pleasant Road, Toronto, Ontario, M4S 2N4

OuR FAMILY SERVING YOUR FAMILY
Business Telephone 416-489-8811

M. Wayne Hamilton
Managing Director

A

QUALITY
JEWELLERS

LIMITED

2917 Dundas St. W.
Toronto, MGP 171
769-8305 * 769-3469
Fax 762-5515

“If it isn't
Gemprinted,
I won't buy it."

“Owning valuable gems without
Gemprinting is like owning a car
without registration.”

Gemprint

Insurance can get the money back. Gemprint can get the gem back.

PAGe 33 | RAMESES PAPYRUS | WWW.RAMESES-SHRINERS.CA

SEPTEMBER 2010




[1I. Sir Bryan W. Lawson, Rameses Potentate,
presenting a cheque to Montreal Shriners Hospital for
Children.

Also present were Nobles Jim McKinney Chief
Rabban, David Dunn Assistant Rabban and Terry
Lamping High Priest & Prophet.

Rameses Shriners, was recently welcomed as the newest

member of the Board of Governors of Shriners Hospitals
for Children - Erie. Presenting him with his Board Membership
Certificate is Thomas Foose, Chairman of the Erie hospital Board
of Governors.

N oble James McKinney, on the right, Chief Rabban of the

r

JUNE 9 - 13, 2011 N Eﬁ

NIAGARAHOUSING@GMAIL.COM N 3 4

W.qv O“E
@ (24,53 OF FUN IN DOUBLE A
B ESES sprinG CERENONeZ
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All the fun of the Shrine
Circuses was enjoyed by
hundreds of children and
adults including, on the left,
Assistant Rabban David Dunn
and on right, Noble Rik Kubiak
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Q! Vege! Veag!

Our family-owned dealership has built a
reputation in serving our customers with integrity,
honesty and reliability for over 52 years.

Dwight Slessor Peter Slessor John Slessor D.J. Slessor Julie Slessor
Founder

No! we did not accept a GM wind down agreement
Yes! we remain your GM Dealer of Choice
YQS.’ We are the Pontiac, Buick, GMC dealer for Newmarket, Aurora and surrounding areas
Yes! 2010 Products are on their way to us
Yes! we're hereto provide state of the art service to your GM vehicles at highly competitive pricing
Yes! wehavea fully stocked parts department to serve you
Yes! we have 4.990/0* financing available on all 2009 & 2010 models plus cash incentives
Yes! we are the GM Optimum Used Car Dealer for Newmarket, Aurora and surrounding areas

*up o 60 months, subject lo change without notice

“We’re Sold on Service” |E‘Tfoo_clwrench |
L E S S OR MOTORS MI e

NEWMARKET, ONTARIO e

the Tower of Quality for General Motors m ME

www.slessormotors.com 17645 Yonge Street eNewmarket (across from Upper Canada Mall) 905-895-2351



